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Greetings friends, 

 

The Leadership Council and I have agreed to allow Children's 

Ministry to stay in part of the Ed. Wing after renovations are 

completed. We feel it is safer, more secure, and has opportunity 

for growth. We ask our Sunday school classes to remain in their 

current location in the fellowship hall, lounge, or basement. We 

are so grateful for the flexibility and grace that has been shown 

over the past year. There has been so much change at Chapel, 

some good, and some not so good. The reality is, we are all 

sisters and brothers in Jesus Christ. Our unity is stronger than the 

things that would tear us apart. We are united in Christ and all 

children of the Most High God. 

 

I'd also like to ask everyone to register for our upcoming pictorial 

directory. The dates are June 21, 22, and July 6 from 2-8pm. You 

can register by clicking the link on our Facebook page, our 

website or by calling the office. It's been six years since our last directory, so I'm excited that 

we can all come together as a church family. 

 

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Josh  
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Contact Us 

W: chapelchurch.org 

P: 717-244-6375 

f: @ChapelChurch 

Worship Schedule: 

8 AM – Traditional 

9:15 – Small Groups & 

Sunday School 

10: 30 AM – Contemporary 

Join us online on our 

facebook page or 

chapelchurch.org  

Church Office Hours: 

Monday – Friday 

9: 30 AM – 12: 30 PM  

 



 

Worship Updates 
 

 
 
 

A combined service is planned for June 27 @ 10:00 AM. 
No Sunday School 

 
This will be DayCare Sunday and an outdoor luncheon is planned. Prepackaged food will be 

provided and other refreshments will also be available. A signup sheet will be available soon.  
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June 3     Youth Night 6:30- 8 

June 6     Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10:15  

June 10    Youth night 6:30 - 8  

June 13     Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10: 15                                       

June 17    Youth night 6:30 – 8 

June 20     Sunday Schl 9:15 – 10: 15                                        

June 24     Youth night 6:30 – 8 

June 27   No Sunday School  

 



 

 
Children’s Ministry 

 

Children’s Ministry Information for June  Newsletter 

 

Our theme for June….. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Leaders take the lead. Like a drum major leading a marching band 

or the grand marshal at a parade, leaders are out in front showing 

others the way. Legendary leaders of the Bible like Deborah, 

Gideon, Samson, and Ruth will help kids see what leadership looks 

like and how they can become great leaders too. Young leaders 

will grow this month learning that God gives me courage to lead, 

helps me learn from mistakes, and gives me leaders I can follow. 

Everyone can be a leader, let’s take the lead together. 
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Bible Scavenger Hunt 
In place of VBS this year, we will be                                            

offering a few separate events this summer                              for 

our own kiddos and as a community outreach. The first event will 

be a Bible Scavenger Hunt on June 11 at 6:30 pm. Come and 

check out some bible verses and discover clues to help you search 

for items on our campus. Once you uncover the clue (by looking 

up the bible verse and discovering the missing word on your clue 

sheet) you will take a picture of the item. When all your items 

have been found, make your way to the pavilion for your finisher 

prize and a hand-dipped ice cream cone! We will also have a few 

small games under the pavilion and a bounce house..  All are 

welcome! Pre-registration is encouraged (it will help us gauge the 

number of children attending) but not necessary! You can pre-

register by emailing childrensministry@chapelchurch.org and 

stating how many children will be attending. 

Hope to see you there! 
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CHOW CHOW NEWS  
 

 The chow chow crew would like to inform our Chapel Family that this is the last year we will 

be making chow chow. Our volunteer list is dwindling to only a few committed souls so the 

burden is depending on these few people to make the chow chow. We will be starting in May 

to make more chow chow and use up our ingredients we have in stock. After using the stock 

up, we will be finished. We have had a wonderful run of 23 years doing this with Lois Ludwig 

starting this ministry for the church and we have raised funds to help our church's mortgage 

and other ministries as well. If anyone feels so inclined to step in and keep this ministry going 

please contact me anytime. Please keep on enjoying the chow chow till it is all gone. 

 

  Dawn Snyder and chow chow crew 
 

 

CRAFT CLASS  

 

Women’s Ministry is offering a craft class on Wednesday Morning June 

16 @ 9:30 and on Friday June 25 @ 6:30.  Both classes  are limited to 25 

people per class.  No refreshments will be provided.  The project is a 

small hoop wreath decorated with fabric strips.  All materials will be 

provided.  The signup sheet will have a place for you to indicate a color or 

theme preference for the kits. Samples are on display in each bldg.  The 

cost is $5.00 per person & the project is suitable for children 8 or over. 

Signup sheets will be in the Narthex & the parish bldg..  Contact the 

church office with any questions.  Come and join us for some fun and 

fellowship.  
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FUND RAISER FOR THE MORTGAGE FUND 

 

Chapel will be hosting a yard sale on June 19.  Spaces will be 

$15.00 for a 10x10 space and $25.00 for 2 spaces.  No direct sales 

or craft vendors. Setup will be from 6:30 AM to 7:30 PM with the 

sale running from 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM.  Parking for the 

participants will be provided in the field area .  No tables or chairs 

are provided.  Signup can be done thru the link on Chapel’s 

facebook page or the Chapel website.  There are also signup 

sheets/information in both lobbies. All proceeds from the sale of 

spaces & concessions will go into the mortgage fund.  Your 

personal sales are yours to keep unless you want to donate to the 

mortgage fund. Contact Mary Ann in the church office with any 

questions.  
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Chapel Church – Online Apparel Store – Opening May 31  thru June 16! 

Our Fundraising Committee partnered with "2 the Tee Outfitters" in York 

to create an online apparel store.  Now you can browse and shop online 

to purchase Chapel Church branded products in the convenience of your 

own home.  Items include adult men's and ladies' t-shirts, polos, fleeces, 

sweatshirts, sweaters, baseball caps, and masks. The link to the apparel 

store is on ChapelChurch.org under Events.  Hurry, as the online store will 

close on June 16.  Product delivery typically happens approximately 3-4 

weeks after the store closes. 
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COMING ATTRACTIONS!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Save the date of July 16 for Drive-In Movie Night 

More details will follow 😊 

 

  

 

 

 

Save the date:  The Annual Chapel Car Show will be September 25.  Details to 

follow later  

 

Chapel Church – Holiday Vendor and Craft Show – Registration Opening 

Soon! 

The Annual Pack 155 Cub Scout  Holiday Vendor & Craft Show will be transitioning 

to an Annual Fundraising Event for Chapel Church starting this year.  The show 

runs on Small Business Saturday, November 27, 2021, from 9 am to 3 pm. If you 

sell homemade crafts or are a direct sale vendor, keep your eyes open as online 

registration will soon open. 
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Leadership Council Updates  

 

Welcome to Muriel Slenker as Choir Director:  We are pleased to announce that Muriel 

Slenker has recently started as our Choir Director for the 8:00am worship service.  Muriel has 
been a long term member of Chapel and was one of the original members of the Chapel Choir 
when it started in the 1960’s.  Muriel is a trained vocalist, who has performed solos not only at 
Chapel, but for other churches and musical venues.  Muriel was also a cast member for several 
years for Sight and Sound Theatre in Lancaster.  Muriel is a 1999 graduate of Lancaster Bible 
College with a degree in Bible and a general focus in Humanities.  Muriel is excited to be a part 
of Chapel’s music ministry and enjoys bringing God’s truth in word or song. 

 

Director of Children’s Ministry Opening:  If you enjoy working with children and families 

to help them know Jesus and grow in their faith, you may feel led to consider our Director of 
Children’s Ministry position that will be available at the end of July.  The Director of Children’s 
Ministry leads a team of volunteers to offer Sunday School, Nursery, and other special 
Children’s Ministry programs and events throughout the year.  This position is approximately 
20 hours per week.  If you would like more information, please contact Bonnie Bluett by email 
at bonniebluett@yahoo.com or by phone at 717-515-4995. 

 

HVAC News 

 

Praise God!  He continues to bless Chapel Church in so many ways.  Thanks to some very 
generous bequests over the past two years, Phase II of the HVAC installation has been 
completed without the need for a capital fundraising project! This Phase II installation covered 
nearly all of the 1983 addition to the building, except the fellowship hall, narthex and lounge, 
which were included as part of Phase I.  

 

The only remaining sections of the building that are heated/cooled by the old system(s) is the 
basement and sanctuary.  Future plans are to replace these components as part of Phase III 
(timing and cost not yet known). 
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CHURCH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY  
  

A pictorial directory is a powerful tool in our church to help each of us 
know each other better. Our last directory is now out-dated and it is time 
for a new one. Please make an appointment to have your picture taken. 
The signup link is on Chapel’s facebook page and on our website. If you 
do not have internet access you may call the church office to schedule 
your appointment. Your participation will help the church and yourself. 
Every family photographed for the directory will receive a copy of the 
directory and an 8x10 portrait at no cost. So please, sign-up today! 
 
Photo dates are: 
June 21-22, July 6 
You will have a professional photography session, schedule a ZOOM 
meeting to see your proofs on computer and have the opportunity to 
purchase extra portraits for family and friends. 
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New home study 

TNT – Tuesday Night Truth 

518 WISE AVENUE RED LION PA 

6:30PM 

First & Third weeks of each month! 

Beginning June 1, 2021 

Come to share some joys or prayer needs. 

Join in good conversation about God’s Word. 

Bring your supper when stretched for time. 

Light snack will be available. 

Outside when the weather is nice. 

Inside when too hot/cold/rainy/etc. 

 

Our first study is focused on the Holy Spirit. 

‘The Forgotten God’ by Francis Chan will be available if 

you want the book to read.  

 

Bring your guitar or whatever and we can add a few 

moments in joyful song! 

 

murislenk@gmail.com 717/586-3586 
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Happy Birthday & Anniversary: 
 
            June 1    Bruce & Polly Bailey   June 13    Heather & Michael Dunn    
 June 1    Dan & Beth Innerst  June 21    Ryan & Jessica Kessler   
 June 2    Ryan & Karla McCleary   June 23    Josh & Brandy Bailey 
 June 2    Justin & Tara Strauser   June 23    Cheryl & Mike Reinhold 
 June 5    Chuck & Pam Vucetich      June 25    John & Loretta Wagaman 
 June 8     Barry & Eileen Little  June 26    Len & Rhonda Kitlinski 
 June 11   Michael & Tammy Hennin June 28    Donald & Diane Fauth 
 June 12   Jim & Becky Duff   June 30    Denny & Muriel Slenker  
 

 

 

 

 

 
2 Cathy Grim      18      Travis Fauth 

 2 C. Wesley Willson    18 Jerry Hutcheson    
 3 Anthony Grosse             20 Bonnie Bluett  
 3 Lana Henry           20 Colley Boyd  

3 Sandy Stine      20     Carter MacDonald    
 3 Alexei Strauser      21 Becky Duff 
 4 Tammy McWilliams      22 Jordan Sedgwick   
 7 Kathy Hutcheson      22 Roy Smeltzer   
 8 Elise Smith       24 Eileen Little 
 8 Nicholas Smith     25 Donald Fauth  
 11 Cory Miller       30 Deanna Holtzapple  
 11 Barry Walick    
 12 Marilyn Kotcher  
 12 Larry Orwig      
 14 Kylee Albright  
 15 Jonathan Bluett    
  
  

Congratulations to Jim & Becky Duff on their 50th anniversary 
 
Best wishes to Deanna Holtzapple on her 80th birthday   
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Go to our website  

And catch up with what’s happening at Chapel! 

Chapelchurch.org 


